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Dates to Remember 
 
    October 2    SPPR Meeting 6:30 PM 

 October 9 Mountain Mission Truck 
 October 11 Community Meal 5-6 PM 
 October 14 Martha Robertson-Bible Study @ her house 6:30 PM 
 October 15 Doris Davis Circle Mtg 10:30 AM 
   Methodist Men Mtg 6:30 PM 
 October 21 Finance Meeting TBA 
 October 23 Lead Team Meeting 6:30 PM 
 October 28 Martha Robertson Bible Study @ her house 6:30 PM 
  
Other dates for your calendar! 
November 6ðCharge Conference 7 PM HUMC 
December  2ðHanging of the Greens 
December 4ï Wesley Dinner 
December 21-22ðFood Basket stuffing and delivery 

October is  Pastor Appreciation Month  
The idea came from Timothy 1 (5:17) when Paul said the elders of 
the church deserved a double honor.   In 1992 the second Sunday 
in October became Pastor Appreciation Day.  At HUMC we hope 
each of you will take time to offer heartfelt appreciation to Allen 
and Lori by attendance, cards and other ideas throughout the 
month.  Thanks Allen and Loris for all you do! 

The SPPR Committee 



 
  
  
Note from the Bishop: 
 
There are moments in life when perspective rocked by reality shakes us from our personal agendas, causing us 
to truly understand and live into what it means to be passionate spiritual disciples of Jesus Christ.  Those times 
are especially prevalent ñWhen the storms of life are raging....ò 
  
The waters have come in devastating fashion to North and South Carolina, and the people called United Meth-
odist will respond as we always do.  We will not be responding for the cameras or the media, but simply be-
cause it is who we are.  It is who we are called to be as water washed, spirit born children of the living 
God.  We will respond because the love of Jesus Christ compels us. We are the hands and feet of Christ stand-
ing with our brothers and sisters, who in most cases have lost everything; some are even grieving the loss of 
loved ones.  We will stand by them, first, with our prayers, making true the words of the hymn writers, ñWhen 
the storms of life are raging, stand by me; When the world is tossing me like a ship upon the sea, thou who 
rulest wind and water, stand by me.ò (Charles Albert Tindley, 1905) 
  
I have no doubt in my mind that generous people of Kentucky will answer the call. If you ask me how I can be 
so certain, it is because in the two short years of traveling around our annual conference as your bishop I have 
found people, churches, and communities of faith who possess hearts that respond generously and give when-
ever and wherever a ñMacedonianò call is made.  The call comes as the cries of Godôs people are even now 
rising from flood waters.  We in Kentucky will respond. I know many of you already have done so.  We will 
not only pray, but in our prayers we will seek Godôs will as to how we can practically respond in the days, 
weeks, months, and dare I say, even years to come.  UMCOR will be our initial way of response; however, I 
can also say with certainty that when the time comes we will travel with teams as well.  We will be the hands 
and feet of Christ.  Itôs in our spiritual DNA.  It is who we are and what we do when we have been transformed 
by the love of Jesus Christ.  Lord, have mercy, Christ have mercy. 
 
From the desk of 
Bishop Fairley 
bishop@kyumc.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Trustee Report 
Ý Health and Safety and Security Program well received Sunday. September 
16.  Please read and study the insert in the Steeple 

Ý Bell tower clean up under contract.  Work will begin soon 
Ý Concrete pad poured and new pipes laid outside alcove. Rain water draining 
well. 

Ý Beginning work on 2019 budget 
Ý As we begin to look forward, please sign in your church key in the office.  If 
you need/use  it in 2019 , otherwise turn it end at of 2018 

Ý Next meeting October 21, 2018 at 2PM in Pairs and Spares Classroom 



 

Iôm writing this on the last day of Summer (September 21). Outside my window, Joe 
Hubbard is cutting the church grass. The temperature is still at mid-summer levels 
(although thereôs a change coming next week, they say!)  
  
I like Autumnôs cooler, drier air. I love when the trees change into colorful paintbrushes 
against the blue sky. I like that I can begin to rotate my wardrobe, bringing out the soft-
er, more comfortable clothes of fall and winter.  

  
I enjoy the change of seasons.  
  
Weôre experiencing a change of seasons here at Harrodsburg UMC. Of course, Iôm part of thatðIôve been here 
about 3 months, the length of a season. Iôm feeling more comfortable, more at home, and more and more like a 
Harrodsburg-er. But other seasonal changes are occurring as well. New leadership is being nominated for our 
church, as part of the Nominations Committees work. Some who have led us well for the last year or last several 
years are stepping aside, and others are stepping up. This change in leadership will take effect in January of 
2019, and Iôll be working with these incoming leaders to make sure theyôre up to speed and ready to go begin-
ning January 1.  
  
As I write this, weôre preparing for a ñvision meeting.ò A group of about 20 will meet on Saturday September 
22nd 
to talk about and dream about the possibility of an after school ministry that would be housed in our youth build-
ing. We may be ready to plan and move forward with that, or we may want to wait for a new youth leader to be 
brought on board. We are working to develop a list of candidates for the job of youth, childrenôs and family min-
istry coordinator and hope to have that person on board by January 1 as well. But even if we choose to wait, we 
will wait in active modeðlearning and planning and preparing for whatever expanded youth, children, and fami-
ly ministry looks like.  
  
The Triple Cross Cowboy Church, which meets at our property on the bypass, is also in a season of change. 
Weôre trying to find pastoral leadership for that church that can be consistent and long-term, in order to give 
them the best chance to thrive. Iôm also meeting with church leaders in the area to broaden the base of support 
for this new faith community. Perhaps in 2019, theyôll become better established and begin to grow again.  
  
Some changes are more solemn. During my first six weeks here, we lost three members to deathðBill Conover, 
Henry Anness, and John Landrum. Their deaths affected our congregation in many ways, and their families in 
deep ways. In the coming year, our congregation will live into a future without their leadership and presence, 
and that will be a different experience for our church.  
  
Finally, I am beginning to dream of something new for our congregation. I have noticed that our membersô 
homes are clustered in several different locations, from Salvisa in the north through various areas of Harrodsburg 
and extending into the southern Mercer county area. As I pray over the map of our homes, it occurs to me that 
there might be some opportunities for home-based groups that can serve our needs in several ways. These groups 
can be places of study and discipleship, as we learn more of the love God has for us in Christ. They can be plac-
es of nurture, where we form deeper relationships with one another. And, they can serve as comfortable ñfirst 
stepsò for new persons who want to experience what Harrodsburg UMC is all about. At present, this is a 
dreamðperhaps it will become a vision for some future ministry here at HUMC. But I invite you to pray and 
dream with me, as in the coming several years we learn to ask God what our next steps might be, and then to 
trust God to give us the ability to take those steps into the future God is creating for us.  
  
Summer turns to fall. The past becomes the present, and points to the future. But through it all is the presence of 
God, as we read in James 1:17: ñEvery generous act of giving, with every perfect gift, is from above, coming 
down from the Father of lights, with whom there is no variation or shadow due to change.ò Change is inevitable 
in our lives, but Godôs love for us perseveres and prevails through it all. 
  
Blessings!  Allen 



 
 







 


